24th April, 1958.

My donr Chester,

Thanks for your letter. I am so glad you gave a paper on the history of the Biometric Society, which of course you are really in by far the best position to give. It was a good idea to give you a memento of the occasion. Thanks for clearing up the bank account. I entirely understand the error smade in paying in. The pictures are excellent. I have not yet shown them to any of my family, who are, as you know, hisble to be all over the place.

I have reluctantly decided not to attempt the Canadian congress since I shall be all too little in this country before my next visit to Australia, and India where I propose to go towards the end of this year. It should be an enjoyable meeting.

Sincerely yours,